Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care
Executive Committee Meeting

February 6, 2013
Meeting Minutes
Opening:  The meeting of the Piedmont Regional Executive Committee was called to order at 9:33am on Wednesday, February 6, 2013 via conference call led by Floyd Davis of CL.
Present:

Floyd Davis- Community Link

Charles Holloway- Davidson County Community Action

Nicole Dewitt- Community Link

Melissa McCullough- Union County Community Shelter

Natalie Allen- Cardinal Innovations Healthcare Solutions
Ed Hosack- Cooperative Christian Ministry

Approval of Minutes:  Minutes from the last meeting held in January were approved.

Other Agenda Items:  Davidson County representation
Balance of State Updates:  Nicole gave the BoS update from January; the last BoS Steering Committee was Feb 5, at 10:30. The Committee reviewed portions of the BoS CoC Collaborative Application and the Project Listing as submitted to HUD. NCCEH staff encouraged members to access and review those documents located on their website. This Year the BoS requested a total of $5,335,222: $3,856,162 for Permanent Housing, $959,761 for Transitional Housing, and $519,299 for HMIS. NCCEH led a discussion on the Performance Measures- 2 of the goals will be measured by PIT Count data. The schedule for the BoS Subcommittee Conference calls has changed: the schedule is not 

PSH: Feb, May, Aug, Nov; RRH: March, May, Sept, Dec; CHIN DQ: March, May, July, Sept.  Nicole will send an email out to the entire PRC with the registration link. Nicole Dewitt was re-elected (by default) as the Regional Lead.  
2013 Housing Forum: The Committee is made us of Floyd Davis, Skeet Ayscue, Nicole Dewitt, Angela Graham, Charles Holloway and Melissa McCullough. The status so far: the forum will be on Wednesday, April 17, 2013 at 4855 Milestone Avenue, Kannapolis. There will be 1 breakout session in the AM and 1 in the PMs, at this time some of the topic ideas are VA and NCCEH. We will have 5 consumer panelists {1 from each county} to come and share their stories. Registration for the event will be $20 which will cover the cost of food. Nicole will follow up with The Party House to get a quote for 60 people once a date is set. The consumer panelists will be offered a $50 honorarium for sharing their story for the benefit of our program. 
Point in Time- Branden Lewis is gathering the PIT forms from the County leads. Forms are due to Branden Feb 6 and due to NCCEH on Feb 8. 
Other Business- At January’s PRC Exe meeting Charles Holloway announced his retirement in June of this year. Charles reported that he is working to identify a replacement in Davidson County; Nicole has been in contact with Gayle Whitehead of Crisis Ministry of Davidson County regarding the position as well. Charles will inform Nicole of his recommendation via email. Nominations and elections will be held at the March 13 meeting of the entire PRC. 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:00am.  

Next meeting is scheduled for March 6, 2013 at 9:30 via conference call. 
